
Animal Advisory Commission Minutes 
January 27, 2022 

Minutes - FINAL 

1. Call to Order- 9:06 AM

2. Public Comments

Commissioner Bobosky explained the Rules regarding the speaker's decorum during the public speaking portion of

the meeting. There was a total of 14 speakers who spoke on the Dallas Humane Pet Sale Ordinance. There were 10

speakers in support of the ordinance and 4 against.

3. Approval of Minutes - October 28, 2021

Commissioner Bobosky allowed five minutes to review minutes from the October 28, 2021 meeting. A motion was

made by Commissioner Lauren Berman to approve the October 28, 2021, AAC Minutes, second by Sandra Luhring.

There were 6 in favor of approving minutes, 4 abstained and 1 Opposed. The motion passed to approve October 28,

2021, AAC Minutes.

4. Animal Advisory Commission Handbook Overview

Roles

• On January 10,2022, the Commissioners were emailed a copy of the Animal Advisory Commission

Handbook. Chair Bobosky explained that the commissioners may find all the necessary information

pertaining to their appointed district positions within the handbook. It was explained that the

commissioners are advisors to Dallas City Council members and the Mayor and are ambassadors to the

larger Dallas communities. The Commissioners do not have quasi-judicial authority and do not set policies

and are required to meet 4 times a year.

Annual Report 

• In accordance with City Code 8.1-1, the Commission is required to submit an annual report to the City

Manager to be approved by the board. A draft report was submitted to the Commissioners on Tuesday. The

report was drafted by Commissioner Bobosky and DAS leadership. It contains a summary of the 2021

numbers while reporting goals to the City Council and Mayor. Chair Bobosky asked the Commissioners if

there were any changes. Commissioner Hanson opposed the submission of the report. Chair Bobosky

explained that there were 3 days to review the 5-page report and if there were any concerns, that was the

time to express them.

Commissioner Hanson's recommended to add a Behavior Support person added to the report. Director

Webber explained that we don't have the pets in the shelter long enough to have this implemented and

focused on the animal care and enrichment.

Per the goals of FY22, Commissioner Hanson moved to include it in the report and Commissioner Kennedy

seconded it. There were 4-against, 4-ln favor, 1-abstain, so the motion to add a Behavior Support person to

the FY22 goals failed.

Approval of the Annual Report - Commissioner Taylor motioned to approve the report, Commissioner

Kennedy second the motion, 1-against, 5-in favor, 1-abstained and the motion passes.

5. Friends of Dallas Animal Services Overview- Presentation by Wendy Reiner, President

• Ms. Reiner thanked the Commissioners for sharing their time and talents to benefit the Pets in Dallas. She

explained that the Friends Of was founded by a small group of volunteers in 2019. It took months of

preparation and conversations with the Dallas Animal Services Leadership to establish structure. It applied

for and received Non-Profit Corporation and 5019(c)(3) status and created a a Memorandum of








